Bancroft City Council
Monday, February 8, 2021
Meeting Minutes of the Mayor and City Council for Bancroft, Idaho

Roll call showed the following council and staff members present:

Mickelle O’Brien, Joseph Perry, Carrie Yost, Mayor Spencer, and Clerk Swensen
Others in attendance: Dan Baker, Shaun Anderson, Adam Mabey, Stan Wistisen
Absent: Cp, Scott Hayden

Call to Order: Mayor Spencer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Pledge: Mayor Spencer
Prayer: Mickelle O’Brien

Item: 1 Agenda
Cm, Carrie Yost made a motion to accept the agenda as stated.
Cm, Mickelle O’Brien 2" the motion. Motion passed 3-0.

Item: 2 Impact Area/County Planning & Zoning-JoAnna Ashley

Joanna gave each council member a color-coded map that shows boundaries and areas of impact. The
idea for area of impact is to allow for growth. Most of Bancroft’s area of impact is currently zoned
agriculture. Land zoned agriculture would require a minimum of 40 acres to build a home. The last area
of impact agreement between the county and the City of Bancroft was adopted in 2008. Joanna showed
council members how high density residential would allow for land splits as small as half of an acre; if
hooked to city services, 2 V2 acres if they are going to have a nitrate reducing septic system or 5 acres if
they have a standard regular septic system. The county requires lots that are smaller than 2 ' acres to be
connected to the city’s utilities. The monthly utility rate would be set by the city council. The developer
would be responsible for all costs associated with roads, power, and hooking into any utilities. Stan
Wistisen would need the city to change the zoning of his property to high density residential in order for
him to go forward with development. Annexation would be possible if the city rezones parts of the impact
areas. The process would require at least 2 public hearings and notices sent out before a new ordinance
can be passed. The current ordinances do not allow for subdivisions.

Item: 3 Dan Baker-Complaint-Highland Milling

Dan informed the city council that he has a survey with signatures from residents that have a problem
with the noise and dust coming from Highland Milling Company. Dan wants the city council to know that
he is not the only one that has a problem with the plant. Mayor Spencer informed Dan that the cities
attorney advised the city to not get involved due to Highland Milling passing their inspections with the
Department of Environmental Quality. The company is zoned properly for conducting a business. The
owner of Highland Milling will continue to do what he can to reduce noise and dust. Dan left a copy of
the questionnaire for city records.

Item: 4 Sheriff Mabey

Sheriff Mabey has had additional officers on patrol during due to the current driving campaign. The
Sheriff’s Department recently raised the civil fees. The raise should not have a direct impact on the tax
base. The Sheriff’s Department has been using local representatives for the hiring process.

[tem: 5 Minutes
Cm, Mickelle O’Brien made a motion to accept the minutes from the January Council Meeting.
Cm, Joseph Perry 2" the motion. Motion passed 3-0.



Item: 6 Accounts Payables
Cm, Joseph Perry made a motion to pay the accounts payables for January 2021.
Cm, Carrie Yost 2" the motion. Motion passed 3-0.

Item: 7 Liquor Fees-Off Premises-$40

Council members discussed what would be a fair off-premises beer license fee.

Cm, Carrie Yost made a motion to set the Off-Premises Beer License fee at $40.00/Yr.
Cm, Joseph Perry 2" the motion. Motion passed 3-0.

Item: 8 Building Permit

Matthew and Lacy Whiting submitted a building permit for a 30x30 shop.
Cm, Carrie Yost made a motion to approve the shop.

Cm, Mickelle O’Brien 2" the motion. Motion passed 3-0.

Public Comment:

The new owner of MR&E/Tony introduced himself to the city council and answered a few questions.
MR&E will be bringing some new garbage cans to Bancroft. Cm, Joe Perry asked if MR&E would
consider asking all residents to put their cans out on the same side of the street for pickup day. Tony likes
this idea but would like to talk with the drivers to get their input.

Stan Wistisen has purchased ten (10) acres of land outside the city limits but inside the city’s impact zone.
The land is currently zoned agriculture. Stan has subdivided the property into two (2) acre lots through the
county and would like the city to consider changing the zone to high density residential; which would
allow him to develop the property. The city would like to do some research before making any further
decisions.

Mayor Spencer advised council that dog license fees were due on February 1* and warning citations will
be given by code enforcement.

Council and Staff Reports

Maintenance would like to replace the cutting edge on the tractor. Council agrees this needs to be done as
soon as possible due to the weather conditions.

Mark Waller asked if he can get a pair of winter boots. Council agreed that Mark should purchase the
boots as soon as possible.

Maintenance informed council that the sewer truck needs some of repairs.

Mayor Spencer would like to table the topic for the next agenda.

Adjournment
Cm, Mickelle O’Brien motioned to adjourn. Cm, Joe Perry 2" the motion. Motion passed 3-0.
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